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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

January 2023 

Happy New Year!  This is the wonderful start of a new creative year.  We have so many creative people in 
this guild, that I know we will see some outstanding items on display.  
 
Unfortunately, at the start of this year we have many open positions.  Please look over the open positions 
and see what fits your talents and abilities and help us out.  Without everyone's assistance, we cannot be a 
guild. 
 
If NKC schools close due to weather, we will not meet.  See you at the meeting! 
 
Joann Thomas 

 

Joann’s Bits and Pieces 

Hospitality 

WOW! Oh Wow is all I can say about all my 
friends who brought dishes for the Christmas 
meal.  We had to get a third table out to hold all 
your wonderful food and goodies that you provided 
for the Guild Christmas party.  

If there’s one thing about Quilters I know, we can 
count on each other. I knew I could count on you 
to come through for the most amazing feast North-
land Quilting Guild has ever had. Thank you all….  

So for January don’t forget us in hospitality.       
Remember to bring your baked goods, your 
bought treats, and any sweets in between.        
Because we love them all. 

I hope your Christmas was wonderful. I look      
forward to seeing you all in 2023.  

Your retiring Hospitality Team 

Leah, Vicki, Terri, & Ilene 

 

Leah Stanley 

Sew and Share 

As you are thinking about New Year’s goals, please 

have a goal of showing at least one quilt project at a 

quilt guild meeting this year.  It is a great way to be 

active in and supportive of the group.  Members want 

to get to appreciate your work.  No project is too 

small or too basic.   

                 And! 

If your project is completed when it is 

shown, you’ll be awarded a ribbon to display on your 

guild nametag.  

While we’re thinking of Sew and Share, we need to 

thank Joann Thomas for so skillfully leading Sew and 

Share portions of the meeting in past years.  She 

leaves big shoes to fill, and we also thank her for 

moving into the role of Guild President.  

Thia Crawford 

Retreat 

Reminder:: Retreat money is due at our January 
meeting. If you have any questions please call Kathy 
Taylor.   

Thank you & Happy New Year! Thank you! 

 

Kathy Taylor, 816-405-5369 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show 

Excess funds from the quilt SHOW in the amount 

of $683.43 were deposited into the Northland 

Quilters GUILD account, as the Nitetime Guild vot-

ed to take the excess funds. Please refer to guild 

bylaws for further explanation. 

Mary Cason, Northland quilt show treasurer  
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Treasurer’s Report   
December 2022 

Shirley Green, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

December 8, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by Barbara Laxson, President.  She welcomed members and asked if 
there were any visitors.  There were 3 visitors today. 

  

Membership: Mary Cason – Forty-eight members were present at today's meeting with 3 guests.  There 
are 106 guild members.  Mary will be turning Membership over to Kerry Webb starting in January.  Mary 
also mentioned a new guild directory would be published next year.  New members will have to have their 
picture taken either in January or February for the new directory. 

 

Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Minutes and Treasurer's report from the previous meeting were approved 
as written in the newsletter. (?) 

 

New Business:   The new 2023 Board members were installed at today's meeting.  Installed were  Joann 
Thomas, President; Kathy Taylor, 1st Assistant Vice President; Sandy Cerra Second Vice President; Karen 
Allen, 2nd Assistant Vice President; and Shirley Green, Treasurer.  Jo Forsythe, Vice President and Deb-
bie Moore, Secretary were not present today.  They will be installed at our January meeting. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Historian: Brandi Snyder-  Brandi asked for an accounting of quilts donated this year and a count of the 
number of cans of food donated to the Gashland United Methodist Church's Food Pantry. 

 

Hospitality:  Leah Stanley-  Leah thanked everyone for their contribution to the luncheon today.  She also 
thanked the “extra helpers” she had to help put everything together.  Leah also mentioned the Snowman 
favors with gloves.  She said the gloves could be donated by placing them in the Chiefs bag.  The group 
also made Bobbin Cleaners for each of the guild members. 

Centerpieces and tie-on pin cushions were made by Sandy Farrimond and Donna Brattin. 

 

Library: Karen Allen-  Nothing to report.  She didn't bring out the cart, but if anyone wanted to check out a 
book, she would be glad to help them. 

 

Memory Makers:  Beth Curasi-  There is 1 quilt to baste in January. 

 

Newsletter:  Nothing to Report 

 

Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton- Teddie was not present, but Jan Kramme offered to take any quilts 
anyone wanted to turn in for Quilted Blessings. 
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December 8, 2022 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

Page Two 
 
 

Scrap Quilt: Jan Kramme –  The Scrap Quilt winner is Doris Torres. 
 
 
Retreat: Kathy Taylor- The Retreat dates are February 27, 28 and March 1, 2023, from 9:30am to 6:00pm.  
The fee to attend the Retreat is $50.  The deadline to pay for the Retreat is January 12, 2023. 
 
 
Northland Needlers Quilt Show: Joann Thomas-  Nothing to Report 
 
 
Opportunity Quilt: Joann Borchelt- Joann has been given permission to use Robbin Pickens Emilia quilt 
pattern.  The fabric selected for the quilt is Carolina Lillies by Robbin Pickens.  Joann is asking for help with 
the sewing.  The quilt needs to be done in time for the Kansas City Regional Quilt Show. 
 
 
Regional Quilt Festival: Mona Meyers/JoAnn Borchelt- Nothing to report. 
 
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus-  Marge Guffey passed way.  A memorial will be sent.  Sandy Cliff is 
in the hospital and Debbie Moore had back surgery. 
 
 
Sewing Bee: Roberta Waterfield- Roberta shared the January Sewing Bee project.  If you would like to par-
ticipate, she has the pattern.  Anyone wanting their sewing machine cleaned at the January Sew Bee 
should sign up at the January guild meeting.  It is $50 to clean a machine, $60 for a computerized machine. 
 
 
UFO Challenge: Kathy Taylor and Diane Lasco: The winners of the UFO Challenge are Sharon Sumner, 
Suzie Nairn, Ruth Muldoon, Brandi Snyder, Joann Thomas, Debbie Moore and Dorothy Pope.  One hun-
dred thirty one UFOs were finished this year.  The new UFO Challenge will begin in January.  A donation of 
5 Fat Quarters is all you need to participate. 
 
 
Sew and Share: Joann Thomas- Several members shared their latest accomplishments at the meeting. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mona Meyers for Rita Fenn, Secretary 
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https://kcrqf.com/festival-classes/classroom-instructors/ 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wooly Friends led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 Patriot Quilts -  is led by Joann Thomas 
meets at the Sewing Bee on the 4th Thurs-
days.  I have patterns and will bring 
them.  Unless there are a lot of ladies who 
wish do to a joint quilt, we will usually be 
working individually.  Our quilts should be 
twin or lap size and will go to the North Kan-
sas City Hospice.  If anyone wants to do a 
Quilt of Valor, the patterns I have will work 
for that.  When they are completed, we can 
contact the correct venue for the donation.   

 Stitch Chix is led Helen Tidics and meets 
the first Thursday of each month at Helen’s 
home at 9:30 AM.  

 UFO CHALLENGE by Kathy Taylor. The 
UFO challenge was successful in that 130 
projects are now completed.  On that note, 
we will continue another UFO challenge next 
year!  So look around your sewing room to 
see what projects need to be finished.  More 
at the January meeting. Also, we’re trying to 
add another challenge.  More to come later.    

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

Please come and check out the library.  Books 
and magazines can be checked out prior to our 
meeting and during the break. 

 
Margaret Reichart 

Happy Birthday to all the January babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcoming 

birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so that 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Shirley Justus  816-453-6884 

Travel Toiletries 

Thanks for the toiletry donations.  They are 

much appreciated. 

Jan Kramme 

 
This year we have donated at least 113 quilts to Hos-
pice and Baby Grace!  Your generosity is amazing.   
 
We received a thank you note that reads, "Dear 
Northland Quilters Guild, Thank you for the beautiful 
quilts you have made for Northcare Hospice House. 
We are so very appreciative of your kindness and 
generosity.  All the best, The Northcare Team."  
 
In the new year please continue to make twin and 
baby sized quilts.  I will pick them up at guild and dis-
tribute them. Have a happy and prosperous New 
Year.  
 
 
Teddie Broughton 

816-803-9312 

 

Memory Makers 

Memory Makers will have a quilt to baste on      

January 26th, the 4th Thursday of the month. If 

you want a quilt basted in January please con-

tact Beth Curasi or Martha Bell.   

Beth Curasi 

Sew Bee/Skill Builder 

January Sew Bee/Skill Builder is January 29th, 9 am 

to 3 pm. The project is a Kumiko Sudo pattern and is 

a fabric folding project.  Very unique. It’s 34 x 34 

inches.   

You can see the wall quilt, sign up for the class and 

receive fabric requirements.  

 Hope to see you there. 

Roberta Waterfield 
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Northland Quilters Guild 
 

Membership Chair 
P.O. Box 46654 
Kansas City, MO 64188-6654 

 

ANNUAL DUES: $20.00 Paid: Amount Cash CK# Date _/ /   
 

Member dues paid in full by the February meeting will be included in the membership booklet. 

 

Emergency Contact and phone number:   

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY. Your name should appear as you wish to have it listed in the Guild Directory. 

Name  

Address     

City    State    Zip + 4 +   

   Preferred Phone __________________(Cell or Home)  Birthday (Month/Day)  __________ ____   

 

   Email Address (PLEASE PRINT IN ALL CAPS)   ____________________________________   

Newsletter – Notices and Newsletters will be emailed to members unless you need them by mail. 

Email _______     Snail Mail ______ 

Photos of members & quilt project(s) taken during guild functions may be posted on our website, social 

media and/or in the newsletter. Contact Membership Chair in writing if you do not wish to have your 

photo(s) published. 

 

 

Be a volunteer! The Guild is a Not-for-Profit business run by its members. Without active participation, we 

do not have a successful guild. Please circle 1 or more positions and/or committees, you would be willing to 

serve in or lead. All Committees need a chair and at least one helper. 
 

Committee Chairs: 

Activities Committee  

Challenges 

Historian 

Hospitality 

Library 

Membership 

Newsletter 

Opportunity Quilt 

Photography 

Publicity 

Memory Makers 

Quilted Blessings 

Regional Quilt Show 

Retreat 

Scrap Quilt 

Set-Up 

Sewing Bee 

Show and Tell 

Sunshine & Shadows 

 2023  
Membership 

Application & 

Renewal Form 

 
Board: 

President 

1st Vice President 

Asst. 1st VP 

2nd Vice President 

Asst. 2nd VP 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

 
Quilt Show 

Admissions 

Bazaar 

Door Prizes 

Silent Auction 

Publicity 

Vendors 
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Quilt Appraisal:    

Applique:    

Basting:    

Binding:    

Piecing:    

Quilting:    

Repairs:    

Other:    

Name:    

Phone#:    

 

Guild Member Services for Hire 

– Name and Number will be listed in Membership Directory 
 

Please list the type of service you provide and indicate method used. 

(By Hand, By Machine, if by machine list type i.e. Domestic, Mid-Arm, Long Arm, and Computerized) 
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

  

President 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

1
st

 Vice President (Programs) 

 Jo Forysthe  (816) 590-8092 

 Kathy Taylor  (816) 405-5369 

2
nd

 Vice President  

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

Secretary 

 Debbie Moore  (816) 812-4025 

Treasurer 

 Shirley Green  (248)  756-3167  

Bazaar 

 O P E N   

Calling 

 O P E N 

Guild Quilt Show 

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117  

Historian 

 Brandi Snyder  (816)  289-7378 

Hospitality 

 O P E N   

 O P E N   

Library 

 Margaret Reichart (816) 588-1240 

KC Regional Quilt Festival  

 Mona Meyers  (816) 838-3973 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798 

Membership 

 O P E N 

 O P E N 

 

 

 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi (816) 924-9814 

 Martha Bell (816) 585-2166 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Marianne Cohen  (817) 437-6262  

 O P E N 

Newsletter 

 Doris J. Torres   (773)  457-3947 

Nominating 

 O P E N 

 O P E N 

Opportunity Quilt  

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816)  645-5798 

Publicity 

 O P E N 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat  

 Kathy Taylor (2023)  (816) 405-5369 

 O P E N 

Scrap Quilt  

 O P E N 

Sewing Bee & Skill Builder 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Thia Crawford   (660) 815-2124 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 

UFO Challenge 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 O P E N 

Website 

 Shirley Green   (816) 756-3167 
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Needles and thread 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

January12, 2022 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Trafficway, Gladstone, MO 

January 26th—Sew Bee & Skill Builder, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Trafficway, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 

January 2023 

Website:  Northlandquiltersguild.com 
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